
 
 

February 20, 2015 

 

Dear ACP Member, 

 

There has been a lot of discussion in the internal medicine community about the ABIM 

Maintenance of Certification (MOC) program since ABIM’s recent email on February 3 

apologizing about problems with the program and outlining a series of planned changes and 

commitments for improvement.  In the email I subsequently sent to ACP members on February 

4, I complimented ABIM’s President, Dr. Richard Baron, for both the tone and content of his 

email.  I also expressed our satisfaction in knowing that ACP was the leader in speaking for the 

broad internal medicine community to advocate for reform.  I reflected upon how our approach 

for providing a strong message as well as constructive input to ABIM was successful. 

 






